
 

 

   

 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES 

COUNTY CLERK 

February 7, 2023 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 

 

Legislators: Committee Chair Legislator D. Mullen, Legislator J. Brown, Legislator R. Ciotoli, 

Legislator W. Standinger 

Staff:  Andrea Klett, County Clerk 

Guests:  Martha Sauerbrey, Legislative Chair, Cathy Haskell, Legislative Clerk 

 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 

Motion by Legislator Brown to accept January’s minutes as presented, seconded by 

Legislator Ciotoli, all in favor, carried.   

 

 

FINANCIAL  

 

The monthly financial reports were accepted as presented.   

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

None 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

The Clerk updated the Committee about the Clerk’s Office and the DMV.  The Clerk’s office 

has hired a new Recording Clerk.  The individual has a real estate background and, so far, is 

working out very well.  The Clerk’s Office is still working around the COTT situation.  The 

Deputy County Clerk deserves a lot of credit for the hard work she has been doing in 

keeping up with the civil court filings despite having to work around the disconnect between 

COTT and the New York State Electronic Filing System (NYSCEF).  There appears to be no ETA 

for COTT to get their credentials reinstated with NYSCEF.  The Clerk and Deputy will be 

working together with the County ITCS Department if the need arises to find a new software 

vendor.   

 

The Clerk then updated the Committee about the DMV.  The Department of Homeland 

Security has pushed back the deadline for needing a Real ID compliant document for flying  
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on domestic flights.  The original deadline was May 7, 2023.  Now, it is May 7, 2025.  The Clerk 

also reported that Governor Hochul has presented, in her NYS budget, a change to the DMV 

retention percentage in County run DMV Offices.  The new retention rate would be 10.75% 

for in-office transactions as well as for on-line transactions.  As it stands now, the County 

retains 12.7% of in-office transactions and 3.25% of on-line transactions once the on-line 

threshold is met.  According to sample calculations from the NYS Association of County 

Clerks’ DMV liaison, the Governor’s proposed changes to retention could result in a 27% 

increase in annual revenue for the Owego DMV. 

 

The Clerk stated that the DMV Supervisor found and hired a candidate for the open position 

of Motor Vehicle License Clerk.  That individual is scheduled to begin on Monday February 

13th.  The County Clerk then called the Committee’s attention to an email from a constituent 

who wanted to offer praise for the professionalism and excellent service that he encounters 

when he is in the Owego DMV Office.  The Clerk stated that she had also shared the email 

with the DMV staff.     

 

PERSONNEL 

 

None 

 

RESOLUTIONS/PROCLAMATIONS 

 

None 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

 

None 

 

ADJOURNMENT - 10:45 am 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Andrea Klett 

Tioga County Clerk 
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